# Peace Lutheran Church



400 Franklin St. SW | Hutchinson MN

Phone: (320) 587-3031 Prayer Chain: (320) 587-6484 Website: www.plchutch.org

Email: office@plchutch.org

We are a loving community called by God's grace — that all know the Peace of God.

# SECOND SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST | JUNE 19, 2022

**PASTOR:** 

James Fuchs

**ELDERS:** 

Saturday 6:30 Dale Schumann

Sunday 8:30

Matthew Markgraf, Jeff Weckwerth

**Sunday 10:00** 

Wayne Vinkemeier

Greeters

Sunday 8:30

Dale and Judy Schumann

Both Pastor Asher and Pastor Fuchs look forward to meeting you. Please stop by or call and make an appointment to introduce yourselves. Office Hours:

Pastor Asher: Tues & Thurs 8:30am-12:30pm

Wed 11:45am-5:00pm

Pastor Fuchs: Tues 10:00am-Noon, 1:00-4:00pm

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Please sign the Friendship Pad in the pew and pass it along to others. As it is passed back to the center aisle, please take the opportunity to note the name of others seated in your pew. Attendance pads are also provided for your use at the outdoor services and can be found on the table near the bulletins.

#### SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE

6:30pm - Saturday - Sanctuary

8:30am - Sunday - Sanctuary

10:00am—Sunday - Outdoors \*

\*(In case of rain, in the Sanctuary) This schedule will continue through Labor Day Weekend.

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS—THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE OPEN MONDAY-THURSDAY 9AM-4PM AND 9AM-NOON ON FRIDAYS.

Free meals summer program—information flyer available on bulletin board in the ramp way. This program is for all kids through age 18 and is sponsored by Common Cup. They are also looking for volunteers to help - contact Jen Wicklund (320) 587-2213

We are still accepting cold weather gear for the Fall Coat **Drive.** The collection bin is in the Commons Area. This is sponsored by Common Cup.

Save the date—McLeod County Relay for Life—Aug 5th, **4pm-midnight** at Masonic West River Park (note: this year it will be held on Friday night instead of Saturday). Peace Power has had a team for over 20 years, but we need some new members to continue. Please contact Shirley Wurdell if interested in joining the team (320) 587-5064. Luminaries to decorate are currently available for \$10/each from Parish Health or from Sadie Jenkins.

Peace will not be having a garage sale this summer.

Mark your calendars — the 6-week **Summer Concert Series and Luncheons** start Wednesday, June 29th.

**Bloodmobile**—The Red Cross collected 128 units at their stop at Peace on June 14th. Thank you to everyone for your continued support. Parish Health

Flowers in the sanctuary are from the Erlin Thran funeral held here at Peace.

Volunteer drivers needed for Meals on Wheels, sponsored by Lutheran Social Services. Multiple delivery routes are available The routes take about an hour. Contact Dalton Kalina (651) 272-8693

The June **LWML Mite** calendar and the Children's Coins for Jesus calendars are available at the LWML bulletin board in the ramp area. Your mites and coins help fund mission work of LWML. Drop off donations in the Church office. Thank you for your continued donations.

We continue to pray for Sam Schumann, grandson of Dale & Judy. A Caring Bridge site has been set up (caringbridge.org) for Sam to share updates and support of his progress. Enter an e-mail address and set up a password to see journal entries and/or write a comment.

| Company of the Compan |     |
|--|-----|
| Attendance Last Week   |     |
| Saturday 6:30pm  | 57  |
| Sunday 8:30am  | 93  |
| Sunday 10:00am   | 83  |
| Boxcast  | 45  |
| Facebook   | 278 |
| TOTAL  | 556 |
|  |     |

As some of you may have heard, Pastor Chad (and his wife, Raquel) Kirchoff had a house fire destroying much of their home and property. They are in temporary housing until a decision is made on how to move forward. Your thoughts and your prayers are appreciated at this time. A fund has been set up at www.gofundme.com if you would like to help them.

#### Please pray for Peace members

Scott Hilgeman Warren Macemon Ron Janke Rita Janke Julie Elder

Shirley Miller

Sandra Hall
Bill Coulthard
Janelle Woller
Barb Ribar
Elaine Lewerenz

We pray for comfort for the families and friends of Erlin Thran and Larry Stender, members of Peace, who both passed away this past week.

If you know of someone who is ill or hospitalized, or would like a pastoral visit, contact the church office at (320) 587-3031.

Worship Bags for Children are in the red wagons in the chapel, Peace Center and narthex. Children may use bags during worship and return ii to the wagon.

#### **Looking Ahead at Peace**

SUNDAY (6/19) 8:30am Worship 10:00am Worship (outc

10:00am Worship (outdoor) (/VBS Singing)

**MONDAY (6/20)** 

1-5 pm Driver Improve Class6:30pm Bible Study

**TUESDAY (6/21)** 

10:00am POP Bible Study 10:00am Staff Meeting 6:30pm Promise Keepers 7:00pm Church Council

WEDNESDAY (6/22)

**THURSDAY (6/23)** 

FRIDAY (6/24) 9:00am Bethesda

SATURDAY (6/25) 6:30pm Worship/Communion **SUNDAY (6/26)** 

8:30am Worship 10:00am Worship (outdoor) w/Communion

MONDAY (6/27) 6:30pm Bible Study

TUESDAY (6/28) 10:00am POP Bible Study 10:00am Staff Meeting 6:30pm Promise Keepers

WEDNESDAY (6/29)
12 Noon Recital & Luncheon

THURSDAY (6/30)

FRIDAY (7/1)

**SATURDAY (7/2)** 6:30pm Worship

Thank you to everyone who donated items for Vacation Bible School last week. We had a wonderful crew of workers who turned your gifts into creative snacks which reinforced the Bible lesson for the day! Thanks for helping our children learn the message of God's love for us in Jesus!

A HUGE thank you to all who volunteered to help with Vacation Bible School. Whether behind the scenes or directly working with the children, we couldn't have done it without you! We appreciate how you show God's love and a life of service for our children! Those serving were:

Pre-VBS display - Gloriann Heikes, Kari Rettig

Decorating - Lisa Kirchoff, Jonie Skou, Barb Otte, Sadie Jenkins, Sierra Jenkins, Alexis Selle, Jennie Asher

Registration - Lisa Kirchoff, Renae McKimm, Shirley Wurdell

Lessons - Darlyn Egge, Tammy Jelkin

Crafts - Missy Kohls, Sadie Jenkins, Phyllis Hecht, Joyce Young

Music - Dr. Joan Dixon, Jacquelyn Dixon, Delores Reiner

Games - Sharon Christensen, Anabelle Luthens

Team Leaders - Barb Otte, Lori Vinkemeier, Wayne Vinkemeier, Lily Sickmann, Naomi Sickmann, Sierra Jenkins, Olivia Schmidt, Weston Witte, Madison Wichman, Kalby Wichman, Sophie Markgraf, Alexis Selle, Nevaeh Nass

Security - Chuck Jones, Michelle Jones, Tom Clabo, Renee Clabo

Snacks - Marlys Palmer, Marion Fenske, Jeanette Ebnet, Kay Warnke, Nina Mattkins, JoAnn Keilen, Deb Wiprud, Tom Wiprud, Gloria Dobratz

Office help - Heidi Hardell, Sue Kroyer

Overall helpers - Pastor Asher, Keith Anderson, Paul Otte, John Leitz, Megan Becker

Assistant Coordinator - Lisa Kirchoff

Coordinator - Jennie Asher



## Vacation Bible School Prayer Calendar

Pray daily that our gracious God would richly bless the staff and students in our Vacation Bible School ministry.

**Saturday, June 18** – That parents will make bringing their children to worship tomorrow a priority For those preparing special music and refreshments for worship tomorrow For the pastors as they prepare for worship and meeting new families

**Sunday, June 19** – For the closing celebration, that the VBS kids share God's Word, and that all those gathered hear the Good News about our gracious God and our Lord and Savior Jesus who does the impossible!

That visiting families will feel the love of Christ and feel welcome at Peace For those who are cleaning up and putting away things after VBS

Monday, June 20 – Thanksgiving for VBS volunteer staff

Thanksgiving for parents and grandparents who brought their children and grandchildren to VBS

For God to bless follow up efforts to contact visitors and invite them to worship and Sunday School

### Tuesday, June 21 -

Thanksgiving for all those who donated supplies

Thanksgiving for those who helped behind the scenes in quiet but essential ways (making snacks, preparing crafts, decorating)

Thanksgiving for the Peace Lutheran Church staff who helped in countless ways

Wednesday, June 22 – Thanksgiving for good and Godly friendships that were developed at VBS

That the seeds that were sown during VBS take root and grow in the hearts of both the children and volunteers

Thanksgiving that we live in a country where we are free to worship and to host VBS

Thursday, June 23 - Thanksgiving for the CPH staff who created the program

That those who attended VBS will continue to grow in God's love, including coming to church this weekend and regularly

Ask God to provide a time of rest and refreshment for all who served in VBS!

Friday, June 24 – That our VBS efforts will continue to bear fruit all year long
For all who were a part of VBS, that they live as God's forgiven and redeemed children
Thanksgiving that God has heard our prayers for VBS!